Most Rev. Daniel M. Buechlein, O.5.B.
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PO. Box 1410
Indianapolis, IN 46206-1410

317-236-1400

SEEK THE FACE OF THE LORD

August 28, 2009
Feast of Saint Augustine

Rev. Glenn O’Connor

Parishioners of St. Ann Catholic Church
6350 S. Mooresville Road

Indianapolis, IN 46221

Dear Father O’ Connor and Parishioners:

Congratulations on the blessing of your new church! It has been a long journey, but as
Father O’Connor has said many times, “With God, all things are possible.”

Your perseverance over the past decade in seeing this building project through is a
wonderful testament to the faith of the people of St. Ann Parish and an inspiration for all
people throughout the Archdiocese of Indianapolis. Your parish has come a long way
from the days when it celebrated Mass in a Quonset hut 90 years ago. Future generations
will look back with great thanks for the sacrifices you made to make this new church a
reality.

A new church is a wonderful opportunity for everyone in the parish to come together to

give thanks to God, from whom all blessings come, for the gift of a new church. Tlook
forward to seeing what blessings will come from this new church.

May God continue to bless you all and all of your future projects at St. Ann Parish. Be
assured of my prayers for each of you.

Sincerely yours in Christ,
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Most Reverend Daniel M. Buechlein, O.S.B.
Archbishop of Indianapolis



